
Headteacher’s Message 

I hope you had a good half term break. This week, Y2 visited Smithills Farm near      

Bolton and had a fantastic time. The children were exemplary and were excellent     

ambassadors for Cop Lane. The farm staff commented on how good our children 

were. Well done! 

On Thursday, Y5 visited Penwortham Girls High School for a high school taster day. I 

know that they had a fantastic time. EYFS also have visits from the police and fire ser-

vice as part of their superhero learning.  

On Thursday morning, I took a small group of Y3/ Y4 children to New Longton All 

Saints Primary School as we begin some inter church school work. The children will 

experience a worship in each school, tour the school and network with other schools. 

We will be visiting other local church schools over the coming months as well as 

hosting in June.  

Finally, in other news, Miss Westgarth returned from her half term break in Paris with 

a ring on her finger! A huge congratulations to Miss Westgarth on her engagement!   

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore     

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: forgiveness 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

05.03.25—Y2 Lent class 

worship at 9:05am—

parents welcome to attend 

05.03.25—parents’     

evening 

06.03.25—World Book 

Day 

06.03.25– World Book Day 

special lunch (see p 9) 

06.03.25—parents’      

evening 

21.03.25—Non-uniform 

day for Easter Bingo prizes 

26.03.25—Y1 Mother’s 

Day class worship at 

9:05am—parents welcome 

to attend 

03.04.25—PTFA Easter 

Bingo at 6pm 
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PTFA News 

The latest PTFA newsletter was circulated last week with lots of information 

about events for the spring term. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that a girls’ football team in York has 

launched a campaign called ’Girls can have short hair. Get over it.’ This was prompted by parent 

and coaches of the opposition questioning whether all the players were girls, due to some having 

short hair. The team has received a positive response, with young players, who have experi-

enced similar situations, reaching out. The children considered the question: “Why do we judge 

people based on their appearance?” 

Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

      Reflection Time 

‘We should learn to forgive.’ 

                                                          Ephesians 4.32                                                        

This week in worship, we began our new worship theme of forgiveness. We talked about the importance of           
accepting when we are in the wrong and saying sorry. A small wrong can spread out like ink on a page or       
ripples in water. The wrong can become bigger and bigger and affect more and more people. However, we can 
all be forgiven and we can all be forgiving kinds of people. We discussed whether we need to forgive and give 
someone another chance as well as apologise for something that we have done wrong.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

School Council Lenten Appeal 

As we move into Lent next week, school council 

have asked if we can support Penwortham Food 

Bank during this season of reflection. Therefore, we 

will be collecting the items below for Penwortham 

Food Bank between now and  Easter. If would like to 

help, please send donations into school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to EYFS this week!!! 

 

 

 

 

EYFS 99.3% 

YR 1 94.2% 

YR 2 96.8% 

YR 3 95.3% 

YR 4 96.8% 

YR 5 98.5% 

YR 6  93.8% 



 

 

Spring Term KS2 Ministry of the Word Services 

Our spring term Ministry of the Word Services have now been confirmed 

with St Mary’s Church. Services start at approximately 9:30am and last 

for 30 minutes. As always, parents/ grandparents are welcome to join us.  

Year 6—Tuesday 4th March 

Year 5—Tuesday 11th March 

Year 4—Tuesday 18th March 

Year 3—Tuesday 25th March 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




